BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting, 12th April 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance:

David Bowling (DBo), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Duncan Barr (DB), Helen Allan (HA), Linda Brooks (LB), Dave Holtom (DH), Louba Hodgkinson (LH)

2. Apologies: 

Celia Strain, Jo Russell, Fionnadh Ratchford, Vincent Hughes, Ewan Allan, Maggie Rigg.

(Insufficient members of the committee being present the meeting could not make any decisions.  Items 3 to 5 on the agenda omitted) 

6. Lottery Funding Application.

DH handed out draft copies of the lottery application & highlighted the salient points.  DH queried the number of Barrhill residence, 2001 census gives approx 400, not 300 as used by SCARF.  Use of the electoral role/postcode data my explain anomaly.

Higher figure is more advantageous to the lottery bid.

Draft lottery bid has been submitted at the beginning of this week.

FC asked for clarification of item h in the draft.

DH emphasised the need to include local business people, farmers, landlords etc. to get them involved & onside, facilitating the advancement of plans & projects.

DB stressed the importance of being able to show that BDA activities would provide both training & job opportunities. 

All attendees highlighted the need for the BDA to be seen to be achieving something tangible, rather than just another talking shop.

DB stated the need to move ahead with the proposed car park as quickly as possible.     

DBo asked what the next step would be if the draft application met lottery requirements.  

DH outlined the next step in the process, listing required supporting paperwork: bank statements, signed copy of constitution.  Bob Baillie has already agreed to act as a referee.

DBo stated that the projected income & expenditure report that has been requested would, from necessity, have to be theoretical due to our current funding position. 

Action: DH to continue with the lottery application & report back. 

7. Scarf Report (Community Questionnaire)

FC asked that in the interest of clarity the SCARF report should not be referred to as the community questionnaire.  The meeting agreed.

DH in view of the detailed information now available to the BDA, via the SCARF report, no similar survey would be undertaken.  Barrhill community opinions would be canvassed in other ways, i.e. open days.

A general discussion regarding data protection issues & access to data culminated in the decision to discuss this more fully at the next Barrhill Community Council Meeting

Action: FC to include this issue as an agenda item for the next BCC meeting. 

8. Tenders Update


DH – Tenders have been received from a number of sources.  Copies passed to those who had not received these as e-mails.  Please e-mail all comments to DH a.s.a.p.

LH & DBo, having seen e-mail versions, both stated that although a couple of the tenders were interesting they felt the STAR Group was the best option.

DH stated that the Scottish Executive had recently favourably endorsed STAR.

Action:  Members to e-mail comments to DH.

9. Accounts Update

DBo stated that the £2.500 had not yet been received from Scottish Power despite e-mailed request.  DH queried e-mail address used & offered to check & get back to DBo.


a.  VAT registration not currently feasible, in future as the BDA grows this will need to be reviewed.

b.  Expenses forms for petrol now available from DBo.  Please pass any other claims to DBo.  DH passed website expenses to DBo.

 c. Website charges, DBo proposed that only a nominal charge be made to local businesses for web site advertising to encourage participation.  After some discussion regarding the cost of the work involved for DH & its practicality, this was agreed.

LH offered to canvas local businesses regarding advertising on the site.

Action: LH & DH to workout the details & report back at the next meeting.

10. A.O.B.

a. FC reported that he had attended the Shetlands Island meeting at Barr & passed out prospectuses.  The meeting was well attended & interesting, but not very relevant to Barrhill.

b. FC stated that the Gloucester University software used by Ailsa Horizons was a powerful tool that would need a training programme in its operation if BDA wanted to get the best from it.  This would require some consideration & needed to be addressed as a separate agenda item at the next meeting.

c. FC asked for clarification as to whether BDA were contracted to using the STAR Group.  DH responded that it was only a verbal agreement made at a previous meeting.  However the finalized lottery application would need to have a copy of the proposed strategy attached & unless directed otherwise he would be sending the STAR Group variant. 

d. School Estates review - DH asked that FR be allowed to draft a letter of support for the school on behalf of the BDA.  The meeting agreed unanimously.

11. Date of next meeting: 

TUESDAY 15TH MAY 7:30PM AT THE MEMORIAL HALL    
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